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 PARISH COUNCIL NEWS  

Village Hall Celebration 
 

The Village Hall officially reopened on Thursday, 
13th November and to mark the occasion the 
Village Hall Committee hosted a drinks and 
canapés reception in the evening and everyone 
from the Village was invited to come along and see 

the new look Hall.  Through their own fund raising 
efforts, a grant from Yorventure and monies from 

the Charles Cook Legacy the building has been 
transformed, it is now a warm, light and airy 
meeting room with state of the art catering 
facilities and will soon boast new audio/visual 
facilities and a much better hearing loop.  Anyone 
who came along could not fail to be impressed.  I 
know that I was!  A big Thank You must go to the 
whole of the Village Hall Committee on having 

achieved such a miraculous transformation on 
time and under budget.   As a testament to all 

their hard work the Village Hall has been booked 
for its first Wedding Reception in thirty years.  The 
first of many, we hope. 

 
Main Street Lighting Scheme 

 
If you are a member of the lighting scheme and 

ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƘŀŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƭŀƳǇ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜŘ ȅŜǘ ǘƘŜƴ DǊŀŎŜ 
will be contacting you in the near future to check 
your fitting and replace the lamp with the 8W LED 

lamp with integral light sensor which the PC have 
approved for use.  If your area of Main Street lacks 

sufficient lighting.  Grace might also approach you 
to join the scheme so that we can improve the 
footway lighting along the length of the street. 
 
Purchase of Two Defibrillators 
  
A decision was taken at the November meeting of 
the Parish Council to go ahead and purchase two 
automated defibrillators which will be sited at 
each end of the village.  Such defibrillators have 

been found to give a person suffering cardiac 
arrest a 75% chance of survival compared to 3-4% 
with CPR alone, they are also fool proof to use as 
they give spoken instructions and if a person 

ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ǎƘƻŎƪ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŦƛōǊƛƭƭŀǘƻǊ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ 
give one.  These will be purchased using funds 

from the Charles Cook Legacy.  The PC has 
witnessed a demonstration of their use and once 
purchased, there will be free training sessions 
offered to village residents by the NHS.  The exact 
locations for the defibrillators is yet to be decided 

but we will continue to keep you informed of our 
progress on this issue.  

 
Village Shop 
 
Members of village will be well aware that there 
are plans afoot to try and run the shop in Huby as 
a Community Shop, along similar lines to the 
successful Stillington Community Shop.  Andrew 
Harrison who is Chairman of the organising 

committee for Stillington shop spoke at our last PC 
meeting and has agreed to act in an advisory 

capacity for the Huby shop. Basically, the shop will 
require volunteers to run it and the continued 
support of the residents of Sutton to ensure the 

viability of the venture.   A Survey is included as a 
central, easily detachable, section in this copy of 

the Sutton Times and we would ask you to 
complete it to help move the project forward.  The 

idea of running Huby shop in this way was well 
received by parishioners attending the November 
PC meeting and indeed some expressed an 

interest in volunteering in the shop. 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 2015 
 

Wednesdays 7.30pm Grey Village Hall 
 

7 January 
18 March 
13 May 
8 July 
9 September 

11 November 
 
Parish Open Evening will be held on 
Wednesday  22 April 2015 
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Proposed Luxury Lodge Development 
 

The PC have been informed that Richard Burns of 
Monument UK is intending to put in a planning 
application for 46 Lodges before the beginning of 
December, the PC has not seen the proposed plans 
but they are unlikely to be very different from 
those shown to the village in October, though they 
will have been tweaked slightly to reduce the 

number of lodges from 48 to 46 on the 11 acre site 
to the east of Willowdene on Well Lane (or as 
Google Maps refer to it Green Lane).  Learning 
from our experience last year, the PC anticipate 
the same 10 or more day shutdown at Hambleton 
District Council Offices over the Christmas holiday 
period so we do not plan to hold a public meeting 
about this until early January 2015.  In the 

meantime we would like to gauge opinion in the 
Parish about such a development so we would ask 

you to complete the form enclosed in this issue of 
Sutton Times just so we have some idea of how 
popular this development is likely to be. 

Anticipated Vacancies on the Parish Council 
 

Both Mike Rigby and I do not plan to seek re-
election to the Parish Council in May next year so 
there are likely to be two vacancies.  If you are 
interested in standing please feel free to come and 
talk to any of the current members in the first 
ƛƴǎǘŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴΣ ƛŦ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳ 
off, we would ask you to register your interest 

with our Clerk, Sue Bracewell.  Telephone: 810148, 
email:  suttonontheforestpc@gmail.com. The 
elections will be held on Thursday 7 May 2015 
 
Last but by no means least on behalf of the Parish 
Council, I would like to wish each and every one of 
you a Merry Christmas and a Very Happy 2015. 
 

Lindsay Stark 
Chairman 

RETURN OF QUESTIONNAIRES 
 

The questionnaire on the proposed lodge development 
and that for the Community Shop in Huby may be  

returned to any of the following: 
 
Willie Anderson, Pond Cottage, Main Street, 

Ann-Marie Quinn, The Old Post Office, Main Street 
Caroline Houston, Croft Lodge, Main Street 

Bob Shearman, Beech House, Carr Lane 

A Festival of  Christmas Music  
 

All Hallows Church, Sutton on the Forest 

Wednesday 17th December, 7.30pm
with

Dynamics Community Band     

and 

Musicality   

Vocal Ensemble 
 

Free entry but donations welcomed towards the Band and All Hallows Church funds 

 
Wine and Mince pies 

 

All Welcome  

mailto:suttonontheforestpc@googlemail.com
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VILLAGE HALL NEWS  

 

The recent 'Grand Opening Event' for the newly 
refurbished hall was well-attended with a good number 

of people taking the opportunity to come and have a 
look. We were served drinks with delicious canapes 
kindly produced by Caroline Houston. Feedback has 

been very positive, everyone being impressed by how 
light, airy and well-equipped the hall now is. We hope 
that the energy saving measures show their worth this 

winter and look forward to keeping warm at lower 
cost. 

 
All this work was made possible by funding from 
various sources: Yorventure (from landfill tax credits), 

Hambleton District Council and the Charles Cook 
Legacy. It would not have happened without the hard 
work of many people, of whom two deserve special 

mention here. Helen Smith had a lot of work to put 
together the bid to Yorventure under time pressure 

and John Smale ably acted as project manager, working 
tirelessly over the school holiday to make sure the 

work ran smoothly and was completed on time. I am 
sure everyone would like to say a big thank you to 

them and to everyone else who has been involved. 
The improvements at the hall already seem to have 
initiated enthusiasm resulting in increased usage. 

Thanks to the idea and hard work of Jeremy and 
Therese Comfort, we now have a monthly film club 
which is proving very popular. Jeremy has also been 

instrumental in choosing some new audiovisual 
equipment which is to be installed shortly as a final 

item in the refurbishment. Including a new hearing 
loop, this will benefit other groups using the hall as 
well. 

 
North Country Theatre's last play was performed to an 
enthusiastic full house and we look forward to more 

productions from other companies in the new year as 
well as a champagne afternoon tea. Be sure to look out 

for adverts for our events as they come along. As well 
as running events we are optimistic that with our 
improved facilities the village hall will be increasingly 

popular for private hire. 

2014 on The Playing Field  

  
It's that quiet time of the year again on the playing field with 
stars in the sky, a frost on the ground and mist forming this 
evening as I write this update.The playing field is one of the 
very few public spaces in the village that is open all year 
round for the community to enjoy and in 2012 we carried 
out a survey or residents to find out what you wanted.  The 
response was a resounding 'more of the same' keeping a 
range of activities on the field but largely informal and suited 
to the small open space that serves our community. 
  
Everything apart from the grass cutting is organised and 
done by a small group of volunteers and 2014 has been a 
busy year for us. It kicked off with a successful funding bid to 
the Big Lottery.  This money, alongside other fundraising, has 
allowed us to take forward a number of projects that were 
identified in the 2012 survey including: resurfacing of the 
petanque court; some new toddler play equipment; and an 
outdoor table tennis table.  In addition we have been able to 
replace the goal posts with some excellent new aluminium 
posts and also the swings that had rotted through a bit 
sooner that we had expected. 
  
This year we have had a wide range of activity on the 
field: football; petanque; netball; flying kites; BBQs; dog 
walking; children's play; table tennis; badminton; building 
dens; running and; a Gruffalo picnic.  The committee has also 
organised quiz nights with the Village Hall committee; main-
tenance days to keep on top of the hedges and our very suc-
cessful Sutton Park 10km run.  None of this would have hap-
pened without the committee members and all the volun-
teers that help out.  We have also been assisted by Hazel and 
Hania our regular Duke of Edinburgh volunteers who have 

helped keep on top of litter and mole hills. 
  
There are always a few issues with some graffiti, litter, lost 
table tennis bats, pulled up mole traps and dog poo, but 
overall they are pretty minor issues against the good use the 
field gets and support from many of our community.  Look-
ing forward to 2015 there will still be more to do on the rou-
tine maintenance and our usual fundraising events and the 
committee are thinking it would be good to have some sort 
of village event on the field.  Apart from that it's there for 
you to use and if  you want to organise anything more formal 
or just help out please get in touch.  The more helpers the 
better and the more activity and events that take place on 
the field the more value that our community gets back from 
it.   
  
I hope you enjoy the playing field through the winter and 
hope that we have a bit of snow for the kids to build snow-
men. 
  
 Paddy Harrop 
 Chair 
Sutton on the Forest Playing Field Association 
01347810599 
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